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APGA Calls on FERC to Lower Pipeline Rates to Reflect Lower Corporate Taxes
Washington, D.C. (January 3, 2018) – The American Public Gas Association’s (APGA) President, Bert Kalisch, today called upon the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) to take immediate action to lower interstate pipeline rates to account for their new lower corporate taxes.

In a letter to FERC Chair Kevin McIntyre, Kalisch asked that FERC immediately commence proceedings to compel pipelines to lower rates. “Our members speak for most of the small towns in America that now are being overcharged.  Smaller gas systems almost always pay the maximum ‘recourse’ pipeline rate that is premised on the old higher tax rate.  Those rates are now unjust and unreasonable.”  Kalisch believes that pipeline rates could be lowered five to nine percent because of the new tax law.  “We see state commissions moving to address this utility rate matter at the retail level,” explained Kalisch.  “Now is the time for FERC to act at the wholesale level.”
Kalisch added, “FERC has several procedure paths that it can pursue, but what it may not do is dally.  Ratepayers deserve relief immediately.  

Kalisch lamented that FERC does not have statutory power to set a refund floor for interstate natural gas pipelines as it can for wholesale electric transmission entities under the Federal Power Act.  “We have sought a corresponding change in Congress to the Natural Gas Act for decades, and I call upon the new FERC commissioners to support a legislative fix.  This situation places a spotlight on FERC’s lack of authority to protect consumers, which have to pay unjust and unreasonable rates while FERC processes revisions for the lower tax rate.”

The letter is available on the APGA website here.

###
APGA is the national association of municipally and publicly-owned local distribution systems. There are about 1,000 public gas systems serving more than 5 million customers. These public gas utilities are not-for-profit retail distribution entities that are owned by, and accountable to, the citizens they serve. They include municipal gas distribution systems, public utility districts, county districts, and other public agencies that have natural gas distribution facilities.
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